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Dexter Rural Fire Protection District


P.O. Box 67


Phone (541) 937-3045



82781 Barbre Road

Fax (541) 581-3131



Dexter, OR 97431                                            https://dexterfd@specialdistrict.org          





Meeting of the Board

June 16, 2020

President Bob Holland called the meeting to order at 7:31 p.m.

Present: Directors Don Richardson, Larry Severance, Bob Holland, Larry Swartz, Steve Mercer, Fire Chief Matt Peterson and Recording Secretary Bonnie Graham.

Public Comments: No public attended.

Approval of the May 4, 2020 Regular Board Meeting: The Board reviewed the minutes.

Director Larry Swartz made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 4, 2020 Board Meeting as presented.  Director Larry Severance seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Bill Approval: The Board reviewed the financial statement and district bills.  Director Don Richardson made a motion to approve the financial statements and pay the district’s bills.  Director Larry Severance seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Correspondence: Chief Peterson presented to the Board thank you cards from a patron the district ran a call on and had small gift certificates which Chief handed out to the volunteers and took the day crew to lunch.
Chief’s Report: Conflagration; Dexter is keeping our promise to the Lane County Task Force by continuing to have a crew ready to respond to conflag incidents.  We are well aware of COVID and are reviewing safety measures to help limit exposure. Since Andy is still on probation until July 1st he is not eligible until he is off probation. Andy and Cody will NOT go to a conflag incident at the same time.  We have a short list of call back coverage (qualified FF/EMT) that can fill the person(s) position when/if they are deployed.  It is important that we maintain a positive “relationship” with the task force as it does provide a source of income for the fire district and gives our crews opportunities to develop and home their skills.

Projects; The crew cleaned up the upstairs (90%) and the Storage shed (Conex Box) behind the station (100%) including all the blackberries that had grown over on the back fence.
Next project is painting a few of the doors that need touched up, cleaning up the station property including flower bed area. Painting rails near training room entrance.

Maintenance; We are doing oil changes on Brush truck and Suburban in house.  I fixed the light bar on the command truck.  I am going to be looking into other options as far as “major maintenance” goes while putting a bit more emphasis on “minor maintenance” in house.
Roof Leak; Discussion on options for possible reimbursement from previous contractor? I would like the Boards input on this matter.  (Roundtable)

Consensus of the Board directed Chief Peterson to pursue charging the previous contractor for failure to install window correctly and causing the roof to leak.

Recruitment/Retention; We posted on Facebook and our website about recruitment of new volunteer/reserve firefighters.  We have had 6 interested prospects but when we reached out to them, we did not hear back as of this time.  We will be sending reminder emails followed by “inactive status” letters to those on the Fire Districts staff list (around 5 staff members) that are not meeting our criteria. This means we will stop ALL payment(s), reimbursement(s) and no longer pay for classes, certifications, and training until they meet our criteria.

Garrett Banks is almost done with his EMT Class at LCC.  Kenji Meeks will be starting his EMT class in a few weeks. 
Unfinished Business: Chief’s Evaluation; The Board is satisfied with Chief Peterson and agreed to give him a raise starting July 1, 2020.

New Business: Adoption of Resolution 3-2020 Accepting Revenue & Authorizing Expenditures for the CA. Kincade Fire. Director Larry Severance made a motion to adopt Resolution 3-2020 Accepting Revenue & Authorizing Expenditures for the CA. Kincade Fire for $37,742.88. Director Larry Swartz seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
Adoption of Resolution 4-2020 Adopting the 2020 -2021 Budget and Imposing, and Categorizing the Tax. Director Larry Swartz made a motion to approve adopt Resolution 4-2020 Adopting the 2020-2021 Budget and Imposing, and Categorizing the Tax.  Director Steve Mercer seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Transfer of funds into LGIP; Staff wanted to let the board know that money had been transferred into the Local Government Investment Pool where is will earn a higher interest than the bank.

Next Board Meeting will be July 21, 2020

Adjournment: Director Don Richardson made a motion to adjourn. Director Larry Severance seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:11 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Bonnie Graham

Recording Secretary
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